STATE OF TEXAS N
N May 1, 2025
COUNTY OF ORANGE N

BE IT REMEMBERED THAT a Regular Meeting of the City Council of the City of Rose City, Orange
County, Texas, was held in the Rose City Hall on April 17, 2025.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Tony Wilcoxson Mayor

Sheila Faske Mayor Pro-Tem

Linda Durmon Council Member

Jeff Schulze Council Member

Linda Durmon Council Member
MEMBERS ABSENT: Ami Dorn Council Member

Jeff Dorn Council Member
GUESTS: Kim Howard Citizen

Star Cosek Infrmark
ADMINISTRATIVE PERSONAL: Dora Tarbox, Secretary; Danielle Manuel, Marshal; Rodney

Price, City Attorney

Mayor Wilcoxson called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
Mayor Wilcoxson voiced the invocation.
Mayor Wilcoxson led in the Pledge of Allegiance.

COMMUNICATION FROM THE PUBLIC
Kim Howard- Would like the easement between the dead end of Birch St and Flamigo St to be cleaned
for safety issues.

STAFF REPORTS AND CONSENT AGENDA

The Council read reports from the Municipal Department and the City Secretary.

A Motion was carried out by Mayor Pro Tem Sheila Faske and seconded by Council Member Jeff Shulze
to accept the reports, reading of the bills, and March 20, 2025, regular council meeting minutes. The
motion carried unanimously.

INFRAMARK
Mrs. Cosek updated the council on the temporary water supply with the raw water pumps

GREY 2021 EXPLORER

A Motion was carried out by Council Member Linda Durmon and seconded by Council Member Jeff
Schulze to approve keeping the Explorer for city business and not for personal use. . The motion carried
unanimously.




MAYOR’S REPORT

The drainage project will start on Camilia Street on Monday, April 21st for 2-3 months

The Jay Street Road project encountered an issue with a pipeline that runs across the road. Lilac Street is
down to dirt, so the road will be completed in 2-3 weeks.

ORDINANCES
No Ordinances

RESOLUTIONS
No Resolutions

COMMUNICATIONS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM COUNCIL MEMBERS

Linda Durmon-Shell needs to be added on Camilia St while drainage is being worked on. Jeff Schulze
asked about the culverts on Camilia Street and would like to know about the issue the city is facing with
Rail Pros. The mayor told the council that the city had to pay out of pocket for the company to provide
flaggers for the project, which cost $15,000. The mayor is checking to see if the city can get reimbursed
for this expense.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business before the Council, Mayor Pro Tem Sheila Faske moved to adjourn the
meeting. Second, the motion was made by Council member Jeff Schulze, which was carried out
unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 6:32 p.m.

__ ®eora Tankerx,

Dora Tarbox, City Secretary
City of Rose City



